
Florida Department of       
Environmental Protection      Memorandum 
______________________________________________________________________ 

 
 
TO: File 
From: Melissa Woehle 
RE: Closure of International Paper Company 
OGC # 06-1180-17-HW 
Date: July 11, 2006 
 

• NWD HW compliance inspection on November 8, 14 and December 16, 2005 
with violations in the following areas: 

o CESQG Improper Disposal  
o Universal Waste Management 
o Used Oil Labeling  
o Failure to Respond to Used Oil Release 

• Enforcement meeting held February 2 and May 22, 2006 
• Return to compliance inspection completed April 10, 2006 
• Assessed civil penalty of $3,533 along with $250 for Dept cost  
• Check for $3,783 received July 3, 2006     
• Short Form Consent Order executed July 19, 2006 
• All conditions of SFCO have been met. 
• Recommend that this case be closed. 
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